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SB 365 – Neighborhood Business Development Program – Food Desert Projects – Business 
Retention 

Position:  Support 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide written comments in support of Senate Bill 172. This bill doubles 
the amount of small business loans (from $50,000 to $100,000) that the Department of Housing and 
Community Development (“the Department”) may award to an entity for assistance in providing or 
maintaining access to healthy food in urban or rural food desserts. In addition to loans for refrigerators, 
freezers, and other equipment, the bill would also allow loans for operating costs incurred in providing 
access to healthy food in urban or rural food deserts.  Finally, the bill requires the Department to forgive a 
loan for such operating costs after five years if the loan recipient maintains continuous operations at the 
same location during that time.  
 
As part of our mission, CareFirst is committed to driving transformation of the healthcare experience with 
and for all our members and communities, with a focus on quality, equity, affordability, and access to care. 
According to the Institute for Clinical Systems Improvement, health care only accounts for 20% of the 
overall external influence on a person’s health, but socioeconomic factors, physical environment, and 
healthy behaviors such as diet (i.e. social determinants of health) contribute to 70% of that influence. Senate 
Bill 172 seeks to meaningfully address one of the most impactful social determinants of health—access to 
healthy food—to improve health outcomes and reduce existing health disparities in traditionally 
underserved communities, where food deserts typically exist.  
 
CareFirst has committed $10 million in regional funding to address diabetes and its upstream social 
determinants of health, in six targeted communities, including West Baltimore and Prince George’s County, 
where many Maryland residents experience issues with food insecurity due to the presence of food deserts. 
We are also deploying place-based strategies to guide our community investment in social determinants of 
health and improve community health outcomes.  
 
CareFirst strongly supports the policy goals advanced by Senate Bill 172. We look forward to partnering 
with legislators, health departments, public health groups, and other stakeholders to advance health equity, 
as we deploy targeted strategies outside and within our own organization to ensure the health and wellbeing 
of our members, employees, and communities.  
 
We urge a favorable report.   
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